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Comments: I urge reclassification of the San Antonio Project to Environmental Assessment.  Within the Plan of

Operations document for this project, no current data was cited. There is current data used on the Yellow-billed

Cuckoo and Sonoran Tiger Salamander that should be used, including 2020 and 2017 Research papers,

respectively.

Concurrently, have "people" in the surrounding area been notified? Have water sources (i.e. residents' wells)

been documented and will the project impact these sources?  Have the residents and ranchers within the 15-mile

radius been surveyed and informed about the duration of the project and if traffic restrictions during the day will

be impacted?  What effect will this project have on recreationists and tourists?

I am concerned with long-term effects of drilling in this pristine habitat.


